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MINUTES 
SPECIAL MEETING 

City Council of the Town of Colma 
Veterans Village 

1680 Mission Road 
Colma, CA 94014 

Wednesday, November 10, 2021 
12:00 P.M. 

CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Diana Colvin called the meeting to order at 12:11 p.m. 

Council Present – Mayor Diana Colvin, Vice Mayor Helen Fisicaro, Council Member John Irish 
Goodwin were present. Council Members Raquel Gonzalez and Joanne F. del Rosario were 
absent. 

Staff Present – City Manager Brian Dossey, Chief of Police John Munsey, Director of Public 
Works Brad Donohue, City Planner Farhad Mortazavi, City Clerk Caitlin Corley, and 
Recreation Services Manager Angelika Abellana were in attendance.  

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION OF SPECIAL GUESTS 

Mayor Colvin made opening remarks and welcomed special guests Congresswoman Jackie 
Speier and Supervisor David Canepa. 

VETERANS DAY RECOGNTION   

Mayor Colvin made remarks on the importance and value of Veterans Day and recognizing 
and honoring local veterans. She highlighted a local World War II veteran, Colonel John W. 
Mitchell. Colonel Mitchell passed away in 1995 but his memory is being honored by a group 
of local community members who have worked to have a memorial plaque placed at the foot 
of a flagpole he had erected on Collins Avenue.  

Congresswoman Jackie Speier made remarks. 

Supervisor David Canepa made remarks.  

NEW VETERAN HONOREES 

Mayor Colvin announced the names of the veterans who have been added to the Town’s 
Veterans Plaque, which honors Colma residents who have served in the Unites States 
Armed Forces: 
 

Matthew Hartough 
David V. Ferguson 
Louis Lopez 
Philip Doyle 
Floyd Fleming 
Steven J. Hopkins 
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Vice Mayor Fisicaro, Council Member Goodwin, Supervisor Canepa and Congresswoman 
Speier presented the veterans with certificates in recognition of their service.  

ADJOURNMENT 

Mayor Colvin adjourned the meeting at 1:18 p.m. and invited everyone to enjoy the barbeque 
lunch. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Caitlin Corley 
City Clerk 
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